Dr. Myron Moskowitz, President

Dear Friends:

It is my pleasure to extend warm greetings to all, and heart-
felt congratulations to our graduates, on behalf of the Board of
Trustees. Our best wishes for success in all their future endeavors
go with them. They are embarking now upon a new and golden
phase of life’s endeavors.

Those of us remaining with the School feel that we too are
embarking on a new phase of our efforts. We hope and believe that
broad vistas in the field of education are opening before us. Our
Board of Education, working hand-in-hand with our principal
and our consultant in secular studies, Dr. Clifford Ramig, are cur-
rently in the process of exploring a broad new scope in program-
ming, curriculum planning, and program implementation. There
is room for all of us in this undertaking—parents, teachers, rabbis,
and dedicated laymen. Won't you join us?

“It is not for Thee to complete the work, but neither art
Thou free to desist from it.”

Sincerely yours,

MYRON MOSKOWITZ, M.D.
President, Board of Trustees

WE CARE . . . about providing our children with the best opportunity
for learning and achieving.
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